Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

The Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council

Held

12 April 2018
Present:
Cllr C Billany in the Chair
Councillors:
N Black, M Bryan, J Dennis, S Gallant, Mrs B Goldspink, 
A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale and G Thurston
Clerk:

J Macklin, Town Clerk
1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:

Miss D Storr and T West

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council held on 8 March 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record 

Cllr Thurston that an item was put on the next agenda for an update on Minute no 8 – To consider suggestion from the Hedon Trader’s Association re Iveson Car Park.  So far the Town Clerk had heard from Marstons Brewery, who had indicated an interest in hearing more detail on costs etc; but no reply had yet been received from ERYC.
3.
Declaration of Interests
a
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.

b
There were no dispensations to be noted.

The Chairman, with agreement from all Councillors, brought forward item 6 on the agenda.
4.
To approve request re cemetery burial plot

With Cllrs permission the Chairman asked Mrs Taylor to address the Council.  Mrs Taylor outlined the history of the problems and expressed her deep disappointment at the catalogue of errors that had occurred and how it had affected her and her family.


The Chairman referred to the information provided by the Town Clerk on how the errors had been compounded and how the lack of relevant historical paperwork had made the problem worse.  He referred to the suggested solutions that were outlined.
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Resolved:
that the Council would allow the burial of four urns between plot B1 and the pathside

Resolved:
that the Council agreed in principle to an extra headstone or plaque alongside plot B1 (design to be agreed)


Members expressed their sympathy at the situation; going forward the paperwork held by the Council would be examined in order to ascertain what details were held.  Once the process was underway the Council would discuss at a future meeting how to ensure that details held were correct.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk would write formally expressing the Council’s regret

Resolved:
that the Council would reimburse 
Mrs Taylor for the fees paid for plot A1, the Garden of Remembrance Plots and the interment fees paid to the Town Council for her son, Jack Taylor

5.
To agree specification for repair of roof over toilets (to follow)
Cllr Goldspink declared a personal interest as she was the Town Council’s representative on the Alexandra Hall Committee. 
The Chairman noted that Skeer Roofing Ltd had visited the premises but that the specification had not yet been received.  Members agreed that the specifications should be agreed with Mr Lanham (Alexandra Hall Trustee) before a recommendation was brought to the next meeting of the Property Committee.  Cllrs Billany and Gallant would meet with Mr Lanham once the information was received.
6.
To consider quotes/specifications for maintenance of Town hall
6.1
External decoration of Town Hall (front elevation) – The Chairman referred to a comparison schedule of the three quotes received.  After discussion the work was awarded to Contractor A.
Resolved:
On a majority decision the Committee awarded the work to Contractor A
6.2
Maintenance of Council Chamber wooden floor – The Chairman referred to a comparison schedule of the three quotes received.  After discussion the work was awarded to Contractor B.  The Town Clerk would arrange for the paintings to be covered or taken down during the work.
Resolved:
that the work be awarded to Contract B; the work to be carried out in August when the Council recessed
7.
To consider ERYC road safety scheme for Market Place - update

The Chairman referred to the updated information received from ERYC on the plans for improved safety in the Market Place.  

After discussion Members did not think that there was any need to change the parking arrangements on the Market Place and felt that ERYC did not have the authority to insist on changes as the Town Council owned the land.
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Cllr Bryan left the meeting.
A recorded vote was requested (copy attached to the Minutes)

Resolved:
that the Town Clerk write to ERYC confirming that as the owners of the Market Place, the Town Council did not want any changes to the parking arrangements   
8.
To consider the gift of a painting to be hung in the Town Hall

The Chairman referred to an e-mail which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  Members agreed that the painting would be an asset to the Council.
Cllr Bryan returned to meeting


Resolved:
that the offer be accept without obligation
9.
To approve a meeting with the Market Manager to discuss the future of the market

After discussion it was agreed that the Market Manager should be invited to an informal meeting with Councillors to discuss the future of the market.  The meeting would take place before a Council meeting and the Town Clerk was asked to make the arrangements.

Resolved:
that an informal meeting with the Market Manager would be arranged to discuss the future of the market  
10.
Members’ points of information and items for the agenda
10.1
Cllr Thurston asked members to take a look at the field which is leased out for the keeping of horses, next to the Cemetery, which is suffering due to the wet weather.

10.2
Cllr Thurston raised his concern that the new infill hedge planting on Haven Basin road is too close to the road and would cause problems in the future.  Again, he asked members to go and have a look.

10.3
Cllr Thurston also raised the issue of moving the hawthorn hedge back from the pavement at Watsons Park; Cllr Marshall said that this had been discussed before and that the Council had been told that it was an ancient hedge and shouldn’t be moved.

10.4
Cllr Goldspink referred to the ‘John Markham’ silver cup which would be formally presented to Council at the Mayor Making on 17 May 2018.  Members agreed that, bearing in mind Dr Markham’s close association with the Hedon History Society, the cup could be shown to the History Society members at a future meeting.

10.5
Cllr Dennis updated members on a recent ERYC presentation on the upcoming changes to GDPR regulations.

10.6
The Town Clerk noted that an e-mail had been received asking whether the Council would consider planting willow trees on land near stream banks.  This would be put on the next agenda for discussion.

……………………………………………….
Chairman of Property Committee
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